1625 Eye Street, NW
Washington, DC 20006

30 December, 2005

.+ REGISTERED MAIL, RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Anthony Summers

Still Point, Dromore, Aglish, Cappoquin,
Co. Waterford, Ireland

c/o Daniel S. Alcorn, Esq.

Fensterwald & Alcorn

2952 Yarling Court

Falls Church, VA 22042-4474

Dear Mr. Sommers:

When I got home last evening, 29 December, 2005, there was a letter there sent from you dated 7
December, 2005 which was left by Daniel Alcorn. The statements contained in such letter about
President Castro are not correct. Indeed, they are wrong. I have never met, talked to, or been in

Mr. Castro’s presence and I had no such direction to do so by Mr. Chief Justice Earl Warren.

To reiterate, anything said in your letter of 7 December 2005 about Mr. Chief Justice Earl
Warren, me or about Mr. Castro in re any meeting with or talk to Mr. Castro is incorrect; indeed,
is wrong,

Very truly yours,
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William T. Coleman, Jr., Esq.
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